

From: Margo Steeves margo4.steeves@gmail.com
Subject: Committee Meeting of Oct. 26.

Date: November 4, 2021 at 3:28 PM

To: J. Fisher jrf6576@verizon.net, Joy Nowell joybnowell@hotmail.com, Dennis Pavlicek dennis@newburynh.org, Bruce Mackenzie mackenziebg@comcast.net, Jeff Estella jeff.estella@gmail.com, rick@gatekeeperlocksafe.com, Darren Finneral darren.finneral@uscellular.com, joanburritt@comcast.net, ecourant@att.net, margo4.steeves@gmail.com



Jack called the meeting to order at 6 PM. Present were Jack, Joy, Bruce, Jeff, Darren, Joan, Rick, Dennis, Margo.. Late arrivals were Deb Benjamin and Joyce Saturley.

A quorum of 5 was met.

Jeff reported on our presentation before the Select Board meeting on Oct. 18, a copy of which was emailed to us.

Continuing with the issues at the Transfer Station:

The broken railings are being repaired, by someone locally and the knives near the cardboard have been removed to a safer place.

The land fill area is inspected by DES and was done a few months ago; A suggestion was made that VAIL Corp, be approached as a resource on DES compliance

The Town inspects surrounding wells 3 times a year for contaminates. A question was asked whether the Town has begun or should begin to put forward funds in case the landfill should be capped. That would be a warrant article.

The current dump budget is \$2000 for building maintenance and \$2000 for equipment. It lapses at the end of the year.

Other issues discussed:

Rick will purchase a rolling magnet to collect nails in the roads;

Either foam-filled tires will be purchased or the current ones will be filled to prevent further tire damage.

The Town has a line marker that could be used to improve traffic flow. The Town has a back how that could compact the dumpsters between collections.

The building will be power washed before the end of the year.

The building interiors have begun a cleaning out/up process.

A third employee has been hired for the dump. He will report to Dennis.

The following is a list of changes that could be made:

A trailer for the cardboard to keep it dry, as it makes a profit.

Should we request a written report from DES?

Should there be a line item in the budget for improvements for the dump?

Can we tackle some issues with what is left of the budget allotment, instead of having it go to the general fund?

The next meeting is Dec. 1.

Respectfully submitted,
Margo Steeves, Secretary